/ -

L/
8
Coventry City Council

To all Members of the Cabinet

28 November 2008
Our ref: C/RKB

Dear Councillor,

Extraordinary Meeting of the City Council on 2 December 2008

Customer and Workforce Services
Directorate

Bev Messinger

Director of Customer and Workforce
Services

Council House

Earl Street

Coventry CV1 5RR

Telephone 024 7683 3333
DX 18868 COVENTRY 2
Minicom 024 7683 3029

Please contact Richard Brankowski

Direct line 024 7683 3077

Fax 024 7683 3070
Richard.Brankowski@coventry.gov.uk

The agenda and papers for next Tuesday afternoon's extraordinary meeting of the City Council

were despatched to members on 24 November 2008.

ltem 3.1 on the agenda relates to "West Midlands Spatial Strategy — Phase Two Revision

(Preferred Option) and the NLP Study".

Paragraph 3.28 on page 10 of the report refers to an appended letter from Baroness Andrews.

Regrettably, that letter was not appended to the report.
It does, however, now accompany this letter.

Any inconvenience caused is regretted.

Yours sincerely,

R.K. Brankowski

Principal Committee Officer

INVESTOR IN PEOPLE



. Baroness Andrews OBE
COmmunl'hes Parliamentary Under Secretary of State
and Local Government
o Department for Communities and Local Government
Eland House

Bressenden Place

Councillor Rex Roberts London SW1E 5DU

Chairman _ Tel: 020 7944 3083

Regional Planning Partnership Fax: 020 7944 4538

West Midlands Regional Assembly E-Mail: baroness.andrews@communities.gsi.gov.uk
Albert House B

Quay Place www.communities.gov.uk

Edward Street

Birmingham
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WEST MIDLANDS RSS PHASE 2 REVISION

Thank you for the draft RSS revision submission which you submitted to Hazel Blears on
21 December. | would like to thank everyone who has worked hard to ensure this
submission has been produced in accordance with the programme.

| am sure that you understand from recent announcements that housing issues are now
very high on the Government’s agenda. Affordability is a major issue across the country
and The Prime Minister himself is taking a keen interest in housing delivery. Improving
performance is essential to the achievement of the wider social and economic objectives
of the Government. The recent Housing Green Paper set down an ambitious challenge to
review all RSSs by 2011 to reflect plans for 240,000 homes a year by 2016. The initial
NHPAU Report also provides an indication of the levels of housing which will be required
to impact on affordability in the region.

The Spatial Strategy for the West Midlands has a clear focus on the regeneration of the
major urban areas. Clearly this is important as sustainable development will rely on the
economic drivers associated with those areas. However, the draft RSS Phase 2 Revision
does not even make provision for the levels of homes anticipated to be required by the
2004 based household projections.

Let me make it clear that we do not wish to fundamentally question the Spatial Strategy for
the region in advance of the Public Examination, but we are concerned that the very rigid
application of some of the principles may be unnecessarily constraining longer-term
development. | have therefore asked the Government Office for the West Midlands
(GOWM) to commission some further work looking at options which could deliver higher
housing numbers. The aim will be to provide the Examination Panel with options that
could deliver housing numbers which will start to impact on affordability, whilst maintaining
as many of the principles of the Spatial Strategy as possible.

We intend to complete this further work by mid April and in order to provide an opportunity
for consultees to consider this additional evidence when making responses on the draft
RSS we consider it appropriate to extend the consultation period to the 23 May. | trust you



will find this acceptable.

GOWM will manage the work of the consultants and will involve officials from the
Assembly together with other regional stakeholders, local authorities and other interested
parties in the work as appropriate through the study.

I understand that this decision will cause you some concerns and | would like to reassure
you that the decision has been given very serious consideration along with a range of
alternative approaches. However, we consider that given the aspirations of the Housing
Green Paper this approach will allow us to build on the work already done for the Revision
and minimise the period of uncertainty for the region.

Like the Regional Assembly, we are determined that the West Midlands will benefit and
thrive from sustainable growth and we are confident that we can continue to work in
partnership with you to ensure that both national and regional objectives are satisfied.
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BARONESS ANDREWS



